

## TONAWANDA CITY SCHOOL DISTRICT

100 HINDS STREET
TONAWANDA, NEW YORK 14150
716-694-7784-Phone 716-695-8738-Fax



Cesar Marchioli Interim HS Principal Lyndsey Todaro
HS Assistant Principal

December 7th, 2022

Dear Parents/Guardians,

Earlier today, our administration team was notified about a concerning message sent in a group chat on social media by a high school student. Upon notice of this situation, we immediately engaged in our school safety plan and investigation processes for these types of concerning matters. Our administration team in partnership and support of the Tonawanda Police Department investigated this private message and the student who was involved.

In an effort to remain as transparent as possible with our school community, we are writing this evening to share with you that this concerning message was fully investigated and was not deemed a credible threat or viable concern for school safety. We want to share with you that we take every alleged comment and safety concern extremely serious. We follow our safety and security protocols every time a concern is brought to our attention. Our district and the police department will do everything within our power to ensure that our schools and surrounding community is and remains a safe and secure environment for our students, staff and community every day.

Thank you for your continued support and cooperation. As always please feel free to contact us if you have any questions at (716)694–7670.

Sincerely,
(a) an Marchall (1)

Cesar Marchioli, Interim Principal

Lyndry Todaro

Lyndsey Todaro, Assistant Principal